COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, August 13, 2016
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Dr. Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stanley C. Taylor (Vice Chair), Dennis B. Guerri, Vernice D. Cowell, Joan M. Goldberg, Nancy J. Fishell and, William J Osborn III and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent:  William F. Maier. 
Public Present:  None
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:00 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with the reading of the Open Meeting Law, Ms. Cowell seconded, hearing no opposition, Dr. Lerner dispensed with the reading. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk would record the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance. 
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 
2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting – Tabled
3.  Dam Management - 
a. Lancelot Lake Phase II Engineering Phase II Feasibility Assessment - Dr. Lerner indicated that he forwarded copies of the report to all committee members. He further noted that a copy has also been sent to the Office of Dam Safety. 
b. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements STATUS – Mr. Ronzio reported that the district received the Town of Becket Invitation for Bid package. He indicated that it was a rather lengthy document and noted that the document specified a $5,000 minimum bid requirement. Mt. Ronzio highlighted the overall requirements set forth and paid particular attention to some specifics such as the bidders being responsible for taking down the house, decommissioning the well, etc. After much discussion Ms. Fishell made a motion to have the district’s attorney contact the Town Administrator, Mr. Ed Gibson, to see if the Town would substantially lower price for the property, Mr. Guerri seconded. Committee members continued the discussion. Mr. Ronzio stated that the dilapidated house is in wetlands and that the Conservation Commission will be involved. Mr. Taylor asked Ms. Fishell if she would be willing to accept a friendly amendment to the motion. Ms. Fishell agreed. Mr. Taylor restated his motion. The new language added that depending upon the attorney’s discussion with the town administrator the district might either let the contract expire or submit a substantially lower offer. Ms. Goldberg seconded the amendment. Dr. Lerner called for a vote on the amended motion; Unanimous Approval. 
c. Lancelot Lake Grant Application - Dr. Lerner informed the committee that the grant application was completed by Tighe & Bond and submitted to the state prior to the mandatory deadline.
d. Mr. Ronzio stated that he spoke with Attorney Goodman who reported that she had called Mr. Ed Gibson, the Town Administrator, left a message and is currently awaiting his return call. Dr. Lerner briefed the committee on the Angelini property line adjustment status. He explained that he has had several recent discussions with the Angelinis who seemed to be concerned about liability issues. Mr. Lerner stated that at this point he couldn’t precede any further until the Angellini's get back to him.
e. Little Robin Spillway Stop Logs (Con Com) - Dr. Lerner provided a brief update highlighting some of the background regarding the delay as well as the progress that has been recently made by the sub-contractor. He also noted that a complaint was filed with the Conservation Commission and that the district received a formal letter. Dr. Lerner read aloud the letter written by Mallory Larcom, Conservation Agent for the Town of Becket. Committee members briefly discussed the matter and asked Dr. Lerner to speak with Ms. Larcom and report back to the Committee as needed.
f. Little Robin Fireside Ln Permanent Easement - Dr. Lerner stated that this was approved by the proprietors at the Annual District Meeting in June and noted it is for the Wheeler property. He reported that he hand delivered the notarized document to Attorney Goodman so it could be recorded at the Middle district Registry of Deeds. . Dr. Lerner stated that he is not sure if it has been filed but he will report back to the committee when it has. 
3. Lake Management – 
a. SOLitude Report - Dr. Lerner provided a brief update in Mr. Maier's absence indicating that he received the report from Mr. Maier but did not print hard copies for the meeting. Mr. Ronzio also indicated that Mr. Maier stated that the report was sent in for posting on the website. 

b. Weed Harvester Report/Trailer Plates/Storage - Dr. Lerner briefly updated the committee regarding the insurance for the weed harvester. He explained that there are two (2) insurance policies. He noted one is a comprehensive like an individual has for a personal vehicle that cover physical damage, theft fire etc. and the other is for liability in case some damage is done while the machine is being used or in storage. Dr. Lerner explained that the committee should consider letting the liability insurance lapse, as the machine won't be used again until next season. Dr. Lerner stated that this would save some money as well as change the payment due date, as currently all insurance bills for the harvester are due at the same time of year.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to continue the comprehensive policy and let the liability insurance lapse as discussed, Ms. Cowell seconded; Unanimous Approval.

c. Beach and Water Testing Report- Dr. Lerner stated that all test results have come back negative indicating that the beaches are in compliance with the health regulation and that the district has not had any failures at any beach since testing commenced in May. Committee members briefly discuss the number of Canada Geese present at the various beaches. Ms. Cowell stated that she is posting the information on the website as soon as she receives it.
5. Beach and Boat Management
a. Beach/Dam Mowing – Dr. Lerner reported that mowing is being done and despite the dry conditions the beaches and dams look good. 
b. Boat Beach Stump Removal - Dr. Lerner stated that the stump, which surfaced on Big Robin Lake and floated to the beach, has been removed and disposed of by Mr. Daigneault.

c. Beach Patrol - Committee members discussed the issue of hiring a Becket police officer for the Labor Day holiday. Committee members agree that all has been quiet this summer and a police officer most likely should not be necessary for Labor Day weekend.

d. After Hour Noise – Dr. Lerner stated that some proprietors have called him regarding loud noise and bright lights emanating from some of the beaches late at night. Committee members indicate that they have been contacted as well. A discussion ensued as what might be appropriate short of calling the police. The consensus was to post signs at specific beaches where this is happening to see this may effect some change. Ms. Fishell made a motion to post a sign to say, "Respect your neighbors/Quiet time/Police take notice, Mr. Taylor seconded; Dr. Lerner abstained, all other members voted to approve.  

a. North Beach - Abandoned Boat Removal - Dr. Lerner and Mr. Rosenthal reported they met with the boat owner who accepted responsibility and agreed to remove the vessel by the end if the month.
6. Property Acquisitions / Donations – Nothing to Report

7. Insurance- Mr. Ronzio reported that the comprehensive liability insurance is going up sharply and in some case by as much as100%. The expiring premium with Mesa is $10,759.84. Mesa came in with a significant increase, quoting the renewal at $21,548. Dr. Lerner briefly explained that it is a universal increase for any property that has water. For example, Seneca Insurance declined to quote due to the water exposures.   As indicated markets are really tighten their reigns when it comes to general liability and any type of water exposures. He further stated that the district could decrease their liability amount thus bringing their premiums back down. He quoted some optional amounts that he obtained from the Insurance Company’s commercial account agent. Mr. Taylor made a motion, moving forward, to have a one million dollar policy plus one million with an umbrella, Ms. Goldberg seconded; Unanimous Approval.
a. Liability Insurance - Previously discussed. Mr. Ronzio stated that committee needed to look at the budget figures, indicating that with the insurance increases the district is significantly over the authorization due to the potential expenditures. Committee discussed where they could move monies around to make the insurance payments balance. It is suggested that the Lake District may go to the Road District to request assistance with these increased expenditures. Dr. Lerner noted that is a possibility and it would be discussed at the next Road District meeting in September.  
b. Treasurer's Bond Policy - Dr. Lerner noted that the new policy is in effect
8. Website – Ms. Cowell indicated there was nothing new to report. 

9. Prudential Committee Requirement
a. Open Meeting Law and State Ethics Documentation- Read and reviewed.
b. Chair/Vice Chair/Member Duties and Responsibilities - Dr. Lerner passed out documents clearly defining duties and responsibilities of prudential committee members. The committee took some time to read and review. Dr. Lerner explained why he felt it was necessary to formalize their respective duties and responsibilities primarily because it eliminated any confusion. The committee thought it was a good idea as well. Mr. Guerri made a motion to adopt duties and responsibilities document as provided, Mr. Taylor seconded, Dr. Lerner abstained, the motion was passed and the Chair/Vice Chair/Member Duties and Responsibilities was adopted. Committee members present sign and date receipts acknowledging OML and State Ethics document that were as presented to them.
c. Documentation Security and Storage - Dr. Lerner explained that document storage and security needs to be a priority now that the district has amassed numerous documents since it was create in 2010. He proposed that both the Lake District and the Road District could together consider the purchase of a four-drawer fire proof safe to store all important records and documents. Dr. Lerner explained that if the two districts share in the cost they both could have secured locked drawers for their own documents. Committee members agree that it is a good idea and should be done. Ms. Fishell made a motion to approve the purchase of a new fire proof safe, with a shared cost of up to $3000 along with the Road District, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous Approval.
10. Opt-Out Requests – Nothing to report
11. Any other business to come before the Committee – None. 
12. Public Input – None 
13. Review Correspondence - Read and reviewed.
14.  Warrants #2 FY2017 - The warrant is adjusted to take off the $1,000 cutter insurance, Committee members agree and initial the change. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as amended, Ms. Fishell seconded. The warrant is unanimously approved and passed around for Committee member’s signatures.
15. Adjournment – Ms. Fishell made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Taylor seconded. Unanimously approved. The meeting is adjourned at 11:21 AM.
Schedule: Next meeting Saturday, September 2016 at 10:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,
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